CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes February 2, 2022
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations; Chris Lehn – Treasurer; Evan Fischer – Worship; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin - Finance; Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Jonathan Freel- Communitcations & UMM; Jill Craven – Pastor Parish Relations; Allison Lehn- Lay Member to Annual Conference; Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader; Doris Heaberlin - UMW; Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:06 pm by Jeff Freel.  Pastor Dani read scripture from Proverbs Chapter 3 and gave a prayer. The minutes from the December 13, 2021, meeting was approved with correction in Communication - changing "add" to "ad".
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of January 31, 2022.  The “Profit and Loss Detail Report” was distributed to everyone to look and see what has been spent from the committees.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.  
General Account       $43,359.47

Memorial Account    $10,741.95

Money Market           $26,240.02
Old Business – No Old Business
New Business - No New Business

Education – No report.  Youth Sunday is February 20, 2022., is helping with a lunch of walking tacos after the service.  Will be meeting soon to discuss Easter and Easter Sunrise Service.
Missions & Hospitality - Missions and Hospitality intended to launch this year with Dinner Day but the weather was not cooperative. Dinner Day plans were pushed to February. The whole committee was scheduled to meet at the All-Committee meeting January 9th. In attendance were Gayle, Bobbi, and Erik. Erik was on Worship as well which had good attendance and lively conversation. Gayle and Bobbi did enjoy a lovely chat. Bobbi volunteered to be chair for the coming year and to follow up with Dani. Bobbi and Pastor Dani met January 27th with the goal of establishing a mission’s calendar to provide a framework for the year. And to begin to define the tasks of Hospitality. Pastor Dani updated that our February focus for mission giving would be Winter Care Kit supplies. One other event in the planning stages is the Heifer project and a meeting with Brandi has been scheduled since neither Bobbi nor Pastor Dani have pre-pandemic knowledge of what this event looked like. We have scheduled a committee meeting on Feb. 13, 2022 and are encouraging all members to attend. Regarding this committee's hopes for the year overall, the committee will ask for help from the church body as a whole. It is important to understand that without the memberships physical support some projects and activities may not be able to occur. It is our sincere hope that when that need is communicated the church membership will answer.  Pastor Dani added that they would like to have Soup and Desert contest on March 19, 2022, 5:30pm and try to have another game night on March 4, 2022.  Try to have dinner day sign up filled for the year.

Worship – The committee met January 9, 2022.  Evan Fischer stayed on as chair and will attend the AD Board meetings. Eric Hall is a new member to the committee and will attend the Council of Ministries meetings.  Went over our tasks that are expected of us.  Set up another meeting to discuss Lent details.  The next meeting is February 3, 2022.  The usher list is through March 2022.  Will ask Amy to add the announcements to the bulletins. 
Memorials – So far in 2022 we have received two memorials totaling $75.00.  The Thank You letters will be going out in the next week.  Total memorials should be $10,738.40 with these two memorials added.
Communications – The committee as had two meetings this year.  Putting together information for Lenten mailing and for the Altoona Living magazine.  The committee wants everyone to contact them if your committee or if individual’s need information put out to the congregation.  Pastor Dani has put together an event page on the website, along with the calendar.   The committee discussed what other are doing in ways of communication with the community and within their churches.  Would like to continue educating people on the Breeze system.  Next meeting on February 23, 2022.  Some members would like to see printouts of the calendar on the bulletin board again.
Finance – Our January committee meeting was postponed until February,10, 2022, so there is not much to report on.

We will be doing our audit, on all of Centennial's bank accounts and, building certificates with the Iowa Methodist Church Foundation. Last year our audit amounted to $211,262.60. We expect it to be about the same this year, minus the parking lot electrical project which was financed by the Memorial fund.

But since I don't have much to report on this evening let’s look at where we are as of January 1, 2022. Our ending bank statement for 2021 was $52,049.40 in our general account at CSB, Rainy day fund is $26,235.56 at CSB and our Memorial Acct. is $10,665.10 at CSB.

At the Iowa UMC Building Fund Trust our three, three-year Certificates are the building fund worth $91,430.36, the other half of our Rainy-Day fund $26,880.19 And the rest of our Memorial Fund of $11,942.10 which totals $219,202.71. That total does not include the Sunday School, Youth or the UMW accounts.

At this point it appears to me that we are in very good shape financially and we are one of the few churches who is up to date paying their apportionments and who does not have a mortgage to contend with. I get nervous when I see our general fund dip below $50k but we might have to get into our reserves next year but if we must, we might as well put some of this money to work. It is great to have a cushion but when we are in the business, we're in we need to put our message out there and keep putting it out there until some new people hear it.
Financial Secretary - Gaylen Heaberlin passed out the report for 2021.  Joy Warner passed out the report starting January 2022.  Jeff Freel asked Gaylen to go back and look at past special giving’s and compare them to this 2021.
Membership – No report. Jeff gave a report of 209 from the Breeze system.
Nominations – Not much to report. We completed our nominations for 2022 in the fall of 2021. May need to reconsider meeting again once or twice in spring of 2022 to consider nominating a few more folks to committees short of help, including Missions & Hospitality. 
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee met January 9, 2022.  The committee will meet April 24, 2022, to discuss job descriptions.  The Administration Board will have a discussion on the Pastor selection and the meeting with the District Superintendent Heechon after the meeting is adjourned.
Trustees – No report.  
UMW – Did not have meeting last month. Libby and Doris did served cookies, (brought by Leslie Lynch) and drinks to the family for Pat Adey’s celebration of life.
UMYF – Erik & Allison have been leading the Youth this year again and so far, they’ve begun planning the Youth Sunday worship service which will be on Sunday, February 20th with a walking taco lunch following the service. The Youth are working hard at discerning together how to lead a service focused on Luke 6:27-38 where Jesus tells us to love our enemies. It’ll be a great service with prayers personally written by the Youth & more. 
We also have plans for an Easter Sunrise Service. And parents have been contacted about confirmation beginning the week after Youth Sunday. After we begin the confirmation program, we’ll discuss a confirmation Sunday either on Easter or weeks following. 
UMM – There is a meeting scheduled February26, 2022, to discuss having a Mother’s Day breakfast this year, and to see what projects there are to do.
Lay Leader – Jason Ferguson wants everyone to supporting the PPR with the process of getting a new Pastor.
Lay Member to Annual Conference – The Annual Conference will be the first weekend in June and will be conducted in a highbred concept.
Members at Large - No report.
Pastor -We ended the year of 2021 on a very high note. Christmas Eve services were amazing & I really enjoyed the worship service on the 26th as well– I heard a lot of positive feedback from the structure of that service where we offered prayers, lit candles together, sang a lot of songs & hymns, and I shared the history of a few hymns without giving a sermon. Shall we do that again sometime this spring? 
We’ve begun a new sermon series in 2022 called “I’ve Been Meaning to Ask…” I’ve really enjoyed the challenges of this sermon series & the gifts it’s already brought as I overhear the storytelling and reflection going on so far. We’ve asked questions like “Where are you from?” “Where does it hurt?” And this upcoming week is “What’s your hidden talent?” More fun questions to come. 

Pastor’s Book Club ended our book in December on forgiveness. We have started another new book in January 2022 called “Wholehearted Faith” by Rachel Held Evans & Jeff Chu. It’s been a great read so far and we’re asking tough questions about ourselves and our faith! 
Pastoral Care & Relationship Building: I enjoyed officiating the wedding of David & Sherry Burrier on January 1, 2022, and I’m scheduled for 3 more weddings in 2022 so far and have begun working with a two couples on their upcoming wedding plans.
 It was a privilege to host the Adey family as we celebrated Pat Adey’s life on January 22, 2022.  In addition, there are a few people I’ve been talking to on the phone, visiting, and/or writing to. Moe G continues to appreciate your prayers & love – he is hoping to return to worship again soon! Barb B, Bob D, Bob & Dee J, the Lynch’s, Janet Sytsma, and many more continue to stay in contact & write letters to the church often with gratitude for your prayers as they stay home & stay safe. 
Circuit Work: Our circuit pastors met in January & will again in February. Every third Thursday from 10a-2p we are meeting online or in person to support one another, worship together, & consider missional partnerships, too. Grace UMC has a mission where they create Winter Care Kits for anyone who comes to their church in need. In Feb, Ivy is asking for donations to support Grace’s Winter Care Kits and to support anyone experiencing homelessness in Des Moines & surrounding areas. Please consider helping by donating!!  
Personal Updates: January was a hard month personally. My very ill grandmother died on the 4th and as one of her caregivers, my life has changed quite dramatically. I’ve felt the love & support from all of you in this transition. My family gathered on Thursday, Jan. 20 to remember my grandmother & I led a very brief private funeral service for us.  I handed in my ordination paperwork in January and will have my interviews on Feb. 21st with the Board of Ordained Ministry. Of course, during all this I was also asked to move to Marshalltown, Iowa where I’ll serve as pastor at Hope UMC beginning July 1, 2022. My life has changed a lot since the last Ad Council meeting – in ways I certainly hadn’t expected. But there are a few constant things. God’s love. Your love & support. And the power of prayer continues to grant me peace. Thank you thank you thank you is the best prayer I have :) 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:59 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting April 6, 2022, at 7:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
